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The Lenten call…………. 
 

One of the most beautiful parables told by Jesus is that of the Prodigal Son, and on 

this Sunday March 6
th
 we will hear it read in church.  The word Prodigal means 

wasteful and extravagant and the story centres around the younger son in a well-to-

do family who in asking for his inheritance while his Father is still living shows a 

profound disrespect towards the old man and toward his older brother.  Here is a young man who 

wants to be free of family ties and responsibilities who wants to ‘live it up’ The wastrel son then 

promptly leaves town and begins to party – so much so that in a very short time the money runs out 

and all his party companions quickly disappear leaving him a penniless stranger in a foreign land with 

no place to turn to. What was motivated by lust and greed turns to emptiness and despair. 
 

The waster son is not the only character in the story there is also the Father and the elder son and we 

have much to learn from all three main characters.  The parable could have alternative titles 

depending on how we choose to place our focus; it could for example be titled ‘The forgiving Father’ 

or even ‘The jealous son’ but in reality none of these titles captures the profound message that Jesus 

wanted to impart in telling the story. 
 

In his new state of penury and despair the young man comes to his senses and resolves to return to the 

old man and plead to be taken back into the household even with the reduced status of a hired servant; 

he has decided to repent. What follows is a wonderful account of redemption. 
 

The father in the story represents the love and bounteous mercy of our heavenly father. Each day the 

old man has stood on a hill and looked lovingly into the distance hoping that one day he would see his 

son return, and when that day arrives he runs out to meet him and holds him lovingly in his arms; 

what a beautiful image for us of God the Fathers love for each one of us.  When we stray it’s probably 

not with the dramatic excess of the prodigal son, it’s more likely to be through more subtle – and 

often more insidious – acts of self-centeredness, but just like the prodigal son we too rupture our 

relationship with the Father and stand in need of repentance and forgiveness.  
 

Many of us can readily sympathise with the older son of the family, after all he had behaved much 

more responsibly – no wine, women and song for this man. When he hears the party in full swing he 

guesses immediately the reason for the celebration – the waster has come home. Instead of feeling 

any sense of joy however there is anger, self-pity and resentment and a total inability to see the 

positive in the situation, he is drowning in a sea or self-righteousness.  
 

One of the main points of the parable is the lavish nature of the Father’s love, lavish bounteous and 

freely bestowed. Maybe the parable should be better entitled ‘The Prodigal Father’.  Whenever we 

decide to ‘return home’ he is looking out for us too, prepared to lavish his love on us. 
 

Fr. Philip Curran 

LUCAN
N E W S L E T T E R

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community 

Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 

6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to 

Friday 10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

closed for lunch 1 pm to 2 pm. For your 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in the 

morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, as 

we close promptly.   
 
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 0761 

07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm Monday to 

Friday. 
 

 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline  

are both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone and 

referral line 1890 350250. Please note that FLAC 

provides Free Legal Advice and not Free Legal 

Aid.  

 

How the EU works 
You can get information on how the EU works 

from the European Commission in Ireland.  
 

Your Europe Advice Service provides free and 

personalised advice on your rights in the EU within 

a week of your request. You can ask questions 

about any aspect of living, working or moving 

within the EU. You access the service by telephone 

or online: 

·         Freephone 00800 6 7 8 9 10 11 

·         Access the web form:  

http://ec.europa.eu/eu-rights/enquiry-complaint-

form/home?languageCode=en&origin=yea 
 

If you need to discuss your case personally, you  

can make an appointment with the Your Europe 

Legal Adviser. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lucan Active Retirement Assoc. 
Birthday Dinner April 1

st
. 

 

No meetings on March17th, Paddy’s Day, or Holy 

Thursday 24
th

 March. 
 

Clondalkin A.R.A. have invited any A.R.As 

interested to a Soiree and we have a number of our 

members going along on Wednesday 3
rd

 March, in 

the Laurels, 4 – 8pm. 
 

Whist Results March 1
st
: 1

st
 Marguerite 

Cunningham, 2
nd

 Joan Collins, 3
rd

 Frances Norton 

 

 

 

 

Palmerstown  
Afternoon Tea Dance 

Palmerstown Community & Youth Centre 

(beside SuperValu) Upper Kennelsfort Rd. 

Time: 3 – 6pm    Only €5! 

Sunday March 28
th

  

Live Band “Cheating Hearts” 

Further information: 01-6166981 

Table Quiz and Raffle Night 
in St Mary’s GAA Centre 

Green Lane, Leixlip  

on Friday, 1st April  

in aid of Global Schoolroom,  

a charity sending Irish teacher  

educators to train teachers in North East 

India in July. 
 

Doors open at 9pm for a 9.30pm Quiz start 

with Quizmaster, Matt Cummins. 

Entry is €20 per team of four people 
with prizes for 1st & 2nd placed teams. 

For more information, contact Aideen 

Sutton on: 086-2452808. 

 



Lucan Drama Society 
What a great night we had in the 

Lucan Spa Hotel last Friday 26th 

February at the Theatre /Dinner 

event. It was a resounding success - 

lots of chat and banter as we 

enjoyed a beautiful 4 course meal 

served to us by Frank and Staff. Thanks to you all! 
 

The play, entitled ' The Problem', written by A.R. 

Guerney was a treat!!! It was full of fun and 

laughter (with a totally unexpected but very 

pleasant ending) and was expertly directed by Vini 

Casey. The actors Shaun Nugent and Fran O 

Connor played their parts to perfection and with 

great panache....Two wonderfully understated 

performances!!!   Thousand thanks to Vini, Shaun 

and Fran for all your hard work -You did 

yourselves and Lucan Drama proud. 
 

Raffle prizes of dinner for 2 and lunch for 2 were 

generously donated by Frank Colgan of the Spa 

Hotel. 
 

Our next Theatre /Dinner event is on Friday 15th 

April. The usual format with 4 course dinner 

followed by Play for the price of €25...Amazing 

value...Booking with the Spa Hotel on 6280494. 

More details re the play next week 
 

Keeping in mind the many activities happening in 

Ireland to commemorate the 1916 events Niall 

Cassidy and cast are working steadily to stage 'The 

Shadow of a Gunman' by Sean O Casey... 
 

This is a classic and should not be missed. The 

dates for performances are the week commencing 

the 9th May to the 14th May. Further details over 

the coming weeks. 
 

Sincere thanks to Frank Colgan, management and 

staff of the Spa Hotel and also to the People of The 

Newsletter for their priceless support.  
 

Readings! 
Readings for our next Theatre play, “The Daisy 

Market” will take place in the Spa Hotel on 

Monday March 7th at 8.30pm. All are welcome. 
 

www.lucandrama.com   Find us on Facebook 

Bernie 6280494; Sheila 0872547725 

 

 

 

Sarsfield Park & District Residents 
Assoc. 
Our next Residents' meeting takes place on 

Tuesday 8th March at 20:00 in Kenny's Back 

Lounge. Members and new members welcome. 

Follow us on 

http://www.facebook.com/SarsfieldParkResidents 

 

Liffey Sound 96.4fm 
We would like to say a big 

Thank you to all involved in our 

successful election coverage 

from the Mid-West Count 

Centre last Saturday. Most 

importantly, thank you to our 

listeners for tuning in! 
 

Our next outside event is our St. Patrick's Day 

Parade coverage, we will be broadcasting live from 

Lucan village, more details next week! 
 

Two interesting radio series which will feature on 

our schedule in the coming weeks are 'Speaking up 

for a Change', a radio series made by older people 

in our community and across Ireland. And an 

educational series especially designed for Leaving 

Cert higher level English students. Broadcast dates 

will be included here next week. 
 

Liffey Sound- Your station, Your voice 

 
 
Lucan ICA 
Tues 8th 10-12.30 Craft 

Morning. Current projects are 

crochet, embroidery, knitting 

and painting on fabric. If you 

are interested in any of the 

above project just come along to the bungalow in 

St Mary’s Church grounds any Tuesday morning. 
 

Wed. 9th Talk on Heritage by the South County 

Dublin Heritage Officer Rosaleen Dwyer. 
 

Thurs 10th Cookery Demonstration in Supervalue 

6.45 for 7 all ICA Members welcome. 
 

Sat. 12th Garristown Craft Day 11 - 4. 
 

Anyone interested in the week-end away in Galway 

April 22nd to 24th who has not put their name 

down could they do so, as there are only one or two 

places left.   

 

 

 

Lucan St. Patrick’s Day Parade 
Full Running Order in next week’s issue. 

 

Stewards Wanted  

Please contact any of 

the following: 

Mary Meehan, 085-

7374645.  

Barbara Cummins, 

086-2861692 

Peter Brady, 087-6345244 

 

http://www.facebook.com/SarsfieldParkResidents


Parish Notes  
 

St Maryõs, Lucan     
www.stmarysparishlucan.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Meditation 

We meet each Tuesday night at 8pm in The 

Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.  

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Bible Study Group 

There will be NO group study for the next 2 weeks 

due to the Lenten Talks. 
 

Bethany Group 

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 

there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one.  We meet on 

the 2
nd

 Monday of each month from 10.30am-

11.30am, also on the 4
th

 Thursday of each month 

from 8pm - 9pm.  Parish Centre – 6217041  
 

Holy Communion for the sick and housebound 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

Parish Ministry 

It is an important part of our ministry to support 

people in times of sickness and bereavement.  We 

would greatly appreciate it, if you would let us 

know if someone in your family is ill or admitted 

to hospital.  Phone Parish office – 6217041 

weekdays between 9.30am and 2pm. (except 

Thursday).  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The Irish Catholic 

Don’t miss out! ‘The Joy of the Gospel is here!’ 

Read news, analysis and enjoy our faith, family 

and lifestyle features weekly by buying The Irish 

Catholic, the longest selling Catholic newspaper in 

Ireland.  It is available in this church! 

 

 

St. Patrickõs 

Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown  
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

Parish Ministry Event - Sat.19
th

 March 

10am: Mass in St Patrick's Church, Esker 

11am: Coffee in the Spa Hotel, Lucan 

11.15am: "The Misery of Job and the Mercy of 

God".  Speaker Dr Jessie Rogers, St Patrick's 

College Maynooth.  Jessie is a researcher in the 

department of Sacred Scripture and her research 

interests include ancient and modern readings of 

the Book of Job. 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

We meet on the third Wednesday of each Month 

from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral Centre, St. 

Patrick’s Church. This is a free, confidential 

service and is available to everyone in Lucan and 

the outlying areas. We can be contacted through 

the Parish office: Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 

2507213 or Email: 

stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 
 

St. Patrick’s Prayer Group  

We meet every Monday night in St. Patrick’s 

Pastoral Centre from 8.30-9.15pm. All welcome. 

 

 

Pilgrimage -  Medjugorje  
9

th
 May 2016 - €595, fully inclusive for 9 nights, 

with Marian Pilgrimages. Departing from Dublin. 

Contact Pat and Phil at 087 2238911 or 086 

067792   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

St Mary's Folk Group 

Our next Mass will be this Sunday at 12.15pm. 

Please come along and join us in singing 

Justice and Peace  

Lenten Talks  Continue 
 

Monday 7
th

 March: Maintaining your Mental 

Health  by Mr Donal Scanlan 

Monday 14
th

  March: The Challenge of 

Climate Change as addressed in the 

Encyclical Laudato Si by Pope Francis. 

We hope to have a good attendance in the 

Parish Centre at 8pm on each of these 

Mondays. 

 

Medjugorje Mass 

Monday 14
th

 March 2016 

St Mary's Church, Lucan 

Mass at 6.30pm 

(With confessions and rosary at 5.50pm) 

All welcome 

Fb. Medjugorje Mass Lucan 

medjugorjenewslucan@gmail.com 

Evening Mass next Thursday 10
th

 March 

will be at 7pm due to  

First Confessions at 7.30pm. 

Legion of Mary 

The above meet every  

Wednesday  in the Bungalow at 7pm. 

New members are more than welcome. 

 

http://www.stmarysparishlucan.ie/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net


You Must Be The Chan ge You Wish 

To See In The World  
(see article in 'Knitters in solidarity' FB page)  

My name is Stephanie Kiely and I am a member of 

the 'Dublin Calais Refugee Solidarity' group. 

I was an RE. teacher until recently but had to retire 

due to illness. 

Like everyone else I was moved to the core having 

seen Alyan, the little three year old boy washed up 

on the shore of a Turkish beach. Since then 

hundreds upon hundreds have lost their lives in the 

same way. 

As you all know there are many camps dotted 

throughout Europe where those who were lucky 

enough to survive the journey have ended up. They 

did what any loving family would do to protect 

their families from the terrible violence of war. 

They are now living in dire circumstances, cold, 

damp, knee deep in mud but they carry on living in 

hope for their families and some future security. 

Most of them are mourning for the death of loved 

ones both in their own countries and then on their 

journey to safety in Europe. 

They have left everything behind and have paid all 

they had to save their families.  

Imagine that the journey by sea is far safer than the 

land they came from. 

There are hundreds of young Irish people working 

tirelessly in the camps and I have been honoured to 

meet some of them. There are far too many to 

mention. The Solidarity groups have sprung up all 

over Ireland, England and throughout the world. 

They are in constant contact with each other, 

supporting each other in a common goal.   

Our aim is to help in some way however small. 

Many 'LITTLE HELPS' amount to one 

'BIG HELP'. 

'Knitters In Solidarity' 

Originally my idea was to ask people to meet in 

groups once a week to knit for refugees in the 

camps.  Now I have found that most can not 

commit to a particular morning due to family 

commitments and so on which is 

understandable. 

THIS IS NOW AN APPEAL TO 

THE WHOLE OF LUCAN. 

If every household were to knit an 

article or two ie. Hats, scarves, 

gloves, jumpers, cardigans, crochet or knitted 

blankets, baby hats and warm clothes  this would 

be an enormous help.  

Also, bought articles would be most acceptable. 

If anyone has any suggestions, ideas, please feel 

free to contact me. 

You can deliver the finished articles to my home 

at: Stephanie Kiely, 19 Cherbury Park Road, 

Lucan.  

Please phone me at 6100900 / 0868969497 so I can 

be there to thank you. 

Urgently Needed.........  

Boys and Girls First 

Holy C ommunions 
Due to the success of last year, we 

again require First Holy 

Communion attire, Suits, Dresses, 

Accessories etc donated to us to 

pass on to families who will 

struggle financially in May 2016. (Free of charge).  

Having helped a number of families in 2015, we 

still have a small amount of suits / dresses from last 

year, but require more if possible. This project is 

successful due to its anonimity and will work 

entirely on that basis for obvious reasons. We are 

based in the Lucan area. 

If you have any attire to donate to a very grateful 

family, please contact us on the numbers below and 

we will collect from you at an arranged date and 

time. 

Or should you require a suit / dress etc., please 

phone us and you will be dealt with in total 

confidentiality. 

Thanks, 

Margaret Mc Guinness mob: 086 8154583. 

Tommy Mc Guinness mob: 086 8970506. 

 

 

Call for Volunteers:  Survey of 

Everyday Memory Lapses  
An anonymous questionnaire-based 

study from DCU School of Nursing 

and Human Sciences is exploring 

the memory mistakes people make 

in everyday life and the possible 

relationship between memory errors and age, 

gender, mood state and fatigue. The questionnaire 

takes approx. 20 minutes to complete. 

This information may help GPs judge the potential 

seriousness of an individual's memory complaints. 

If you are interested, aged 50 or above, and you 

do not have a diagnosis of dementia, Parkinson’s 

Disease or a neurological condition that impairs 

cognition, stroke, tumour, significant psychiatric or 

learning disability, or severe hearing or visual 

impairment, please 

emailSophia.kilcullen4@mail.dcu.ie,  

or  ring 01 700 6083. 

 
 

Anam Cara is holding its 

monthly Parent Evening 

on Monday 14th of March 

2016 

from 19:30 to 21:00 in Dominic’s Community 

Centre, Tallaght, Dublin 24 (weather dependent). 

All Anam Cara Services are available free of 

charge to bereaved parents. 

mailto:Sophia.kilcullen4@mail.dcu.ie


Anniversaries  

 

CAREY (ORLA) 

17 th  Anniversary ð 8 th  March  
Late Beech Park. 

Of our much loved daughter.  

Forever young 

The moment that you died Orla 

Our hearts were torn in two 

One side filled with heartache 

The other died with you 

We often lie awake at night 

When the world is fast asleep 

And take a walk down memory lane 

With tears upon our cheeks 

Remembering you is easy 

We do it every day 

But missing you Orla is a heartache 

That never goes away 

We hold you tightly Orla within our hearts 

And there you will remain 

Until the joyous day arrives 

When we will meet again. 

Missing you so much sweetheart, loving you 

always, Mam, Dad and Danny xxxx 

 

 

CAREY (ORLA) 

17 th  Anniversary ð 8 th  March  
Loving sister, auntie and grand aunt. 

It we could write a story Orla 

It would be the greatest ever told 

Of a kind and loving sister 

Who had a heart of gold 

We would write a million pages 

But still be unable to say 

Just how much we love and miss you every day. 

Love you forever and miss you so much sis from 

your brothers and sisters xxxxxx 

 

 

FARMER (KENNETH)  

19 th  Anniversary ð 2nd March  
Your life was love and labour 

Your love for your family true 

You did your best for all of us 

We will always remember you 

In Heaven you rest 

No pain, no worries 

In Gods own time 

We will all meet again. 

Sadly missed by your wife and sons, daughters and 

all the family 

 

 

 

FARMER (KENNETH)  

19 th  Anniversary ð 2nd March  
Just a prayer from the family who loved you 

Just a memory fond and true 

In our hearts you will live forever 

Because we thought the world of you. 

Sadly missed by your sons, daughters and all the 

family 

 

 

MORRIS (WILLIAM ARTHUR ð BILL)  

3rd  Anniversary ð 4 th  March  
Husband, 

Thank you for the years we shared 

Thank you for the way you cared 

I loved you then, I love you still 

Forget you Bill, I never will. 

Dad, 

Silent memories keep you near 

Your love is still our guide 

Although we cannot see you 

You are always at our side. 

Grandad, 

The times we spent together 

They are locked inside our hearts 

For as long as we have these memories 

We will never be apart. 

Great-Granda Bill, 

To great-granda Bill way up high 

Who is busy painting rainbows  

To brighten up the sky 

Be our guiding star forever. 

Miss and love you every day from all your loving 

family 

 
 

Mothers  Day Remembrance  

 

JARVIS ( ELIZABETH ANNE)  
Dear Mum in Heaven 

We just want you to know 

How much we miss you every day 

And how much we love you so. 

We cannot send you a card 

But we can send our love 

Upon the wings of Angels 

To Heaven up above. 

We wish you Happy Mother’s Day 

For you were the best 

To have you for our Mother 

We knew we had been blessed. 

Rest in peace our Angel 

One day we will be together 

The next time we see you 

We know it’ll be forever. 

 Happy Mother’s Day Mam, loved and missed 

dearly from your children Ken, Linda, Elaine and 

Anne Marie, partners and your grandchildren xxxx 

 



Happy Mother’s Day to all 

the Mams of Lucan!  

We hope that 

the sun 

shines, and 

everything is 

handed to you 

for one day! 

 

Election done and dusted! 
Congratulations to our newly 

elected T.D’s – Eoin O’Broin, Frances Fitzgerald 

(returned), John Curran and Gino Kenny, and 

commiserations to those who didn’t make it.  

All must be exhausted at this stage, but well done 

for putting yourselves out there in these very 

difficult times.  

 

Posters (including the plastic cable ties) must be 

removed within 7 days of polling day! While many 

of the posters are down, it is disappointing to see so 

many cable ties left on poles, and worse still to see 

cable ties left in abundance on the ground where 

they were obviously snipped by a long armed 

implement! This from people who wanted to 

represent us!!! 

 

Storm Jake rattled us a bit on 

Wednesday last – lots of homes 

in Lucan were without power for 

most of the day! 

Katie is next in line, and should be followed by 

Lawrence....... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bicycle Lock-up at Bus Stop near Woodies.  

Does anyone know who put them there or how they 

work? 

 

 

Lucan Sarsfields Camogie player representation 

for the Dubs reached 10 last weekend.  

Orla Beagan, Ali Twomey, Marie Moynihan, 

Claire Rigney, Siobhan Grimes, Kate Whyte, 

Emma Flanagan and unused sub Niamh Byrne 

all lined out for the senior team against Galway, 

while Michelle Kelly and Emer Keenan lined out 

with The Div 3 Junior team against Armagh.  

Alas there was no joy for either team with the 

visitor taking the spoils in both matches. 

 

On the Dubs Footballing front, Lucan’s Emmet 

Ó Conghaile helped take care of Monaghan last 

weekend! Roll on Summer!  

 

Fix Your Street!  

 

Spot something in your area or on your street that 

needs fixing?  

Report it to www.fixyourstreet.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Lions Club Golf Classic 
 

TEA DANCE 
 

Special  Invitation 
to our 

Senior Citizen Friends of Lucan 
 

Our Annual TEA DANCE date  

for 2016 is Wed 23
rd

 March.  

The venue is as always the elegant 

ballroom of The Lucan Spa Hotel. 
 

The starting time for the occasion is 

5.30pm and as ever we have the music 

courtesy of Tim and Declan otherwise 

known as óCheating Heartsô. 
 

Finger food will be supplied! 
 

Admission is free. 
 

Eilene – 086 1009371 

 
 



Car Crash in Lucan 66 years ago............ 
 

These photos were taken by the late Noel McConnell on Tues 8th Aug 1950, and found their way to us via his 

nephew, Alan Higgins, who incidentally was involved with Lucan Newsletter in the very early days. 
 

The caption on the back of one of pictures is: 

"A car smash between a Ford and an Austin. The driver and passenger of the Ford were taken to hospital in the 

Fire Brigade Ambulance".  

 

 
The accident took place on a very wet day, at Bob Carrol’s corner (where Courtneys is now), and in the 

background is the ivy clad Schoolmasters House, with the chimneys of Cannonbrook Cottages just visible 

behind that. Dublin Fire Brigade Ambulance is in the foreground – quite different than today’s vehicles! 

 

Both pictures show locals looking on – I wonder can anyone be identified at this stage! 

Any information to: marylucannewsletter@gmail.com  

 

mailto:marylucannewsletter@gmail.com


                    CHOOL               

             NEWS 
 

 

 

 

Adamstown Community College 
Monday 22nd of February will be a date to 

remember as our under 19 Boys Basketball team 

won the school's first ever All Ireland! The game 

itself was a close affair as ACC fought hard for a 

64-60 win over Blackrock College. The game saw 

two teams with very contrasting styles. Blackrock 

were big and strong while our boys were quick and 

skillful. Adamstown opened up a 10 point lead in 

the final quarter which ensured that the trophy 

would be coming back to Adamstown. There was 

some big scoring from 5th Years Lourd Valenzuela 

(30) and Mikus Salna (17), while Chiolo Anoneuvo 

(3rd Year) and Micheal Lenghel (6th Year) 

contributed some important scores. There was a 

presentation at lunch time and the team were in no 

doubt that the school is very proud of their 

achievements. 
 

Fun Run - Adamstown Community 

College is holding a 5k/10k Charity 

Fun Run on 6th March 2016. The 

race will begin at 11am from the 

grounds of the Community College 

and the course will be run through Adamstown and 

Lucan.  

Online on www.popupraces.ie or on link through 

www.adamstowncc.ieor registration forms 

available from the College reception. Late 

registration from 9:30am on the morning of the 

race 

 

 

Careers Talks in Maynooth University 
Thursday 28

th
 April, 2016 

A Joint Schools Careers Night inviting all 5
th

 years 

students from the schools listed below has been 

organised by Local School Guidance Counsellors. 

Speakers will include professionals working in the 

fields of Engineering, Medicine, Business, Science 

and The Arts.  

Venue: Maynooth University 

Date: Thursday 28th April, 2016 

Times: 7.15pm to 9pm   

€5 per student = Tickets for entry to two talks 

available from your School Guidance Office. 

Meeting point: John Hume Building, North 

Campus, Maynooth University 
 

St. Josephs College, Scoil Dara, 

Maynooth Post Primary, St. Wolstans, 

Adamstown Community College, 

Confey College. 

 

Coláiste Phádraig  
 

 

Eoin Massey and Paul Cleary with the Junior 

Leinster Cup 
 

 

Soccer: Well done to our u17 soccer team won the 

Junior Leinster Cup on Wednesday 2
nd

 March after 

defeating Wexford CBS 2-1 in a dramatic and 

pulsating encounter held in the grounds of Arklow 

Town FC. The team had qualified for the final after 

defeating Clonkeen College 3-2 last Friday in the 

1-4 finals beating Templeogue College 3-2 on 

Monday in the semi final. Tiredness was a slight 

concern for our players heading into Wednesday’s 

final on the back of such a punishing schedule but 

an early goal from the impressive Yasser Mahrouk 

was just the tonic the team needed to soothe any 

concerns of a hangover. Wexford CBS fought back 

well to equalise with just 4 minutes remaining but a 

Conor Maguire strike in the dying seconds of 

normal time sealed a dramatic but well deserved 

win for our team. The school last won the trophy in 

2007 so it makes a welcome return to the Coláiste 

Phádraig trophy cabinet after a 9 year absence! It 

represents the 6
th

 Leinster Cup for the school since 

2007 and the 9
th

 major title in all age groups since 

2012 (4 Leinster Cups, 4 Dublin Leagues and 1 All 

Ireland title). The team, under the guidance of Mr. 

Rafter and Mr. Tarpey, now face the Ulster Cup 

winners St. Eunan’s Letterkenny in the All Ireland 

semi-final this Friday in Clones for a coveted place 

in the National Final. Hard luck to our u15 team 

who were beaten 2-1 in the Leinster Minor Cup last 

Friday. A last minute winner this time went against 

Coláiste Phádraig and it was a cruel way to lose a 

semi-final. The team can take great pride in a fine 

campaign and most of the players will still be 

eligible again next year so hopefully they can go 

far again then. Well done to 6
th

 yr Conor Kane who 

has been selected for the Ireland School’s team for 



the upcoming Centenary Shield which begins on 

St. Patrick’s Day with a match against Northern 

Ireland.  
 

Tráth na gCeist: Hard luck to our Tráth na gCeist 

team of Dáire Byrne, Calvin Davis, James Burns 

and Jack Regan who just missed out on retaining 

the coveted Feachtas Tráth na gCeist 

National Trophy after coming 4
th

 (from 24 

teams) in the final held in the Hotel 

Ashling on the quays on Tuesday. The 

team had qualified for the final after 

winning the Dublin Region in November and they 

ended up with a score of 51 correct answers from 

60, 3 behind the eventual winners Meánscoil 

Garman Inis Cóirthidh. Ba chóir go mbeadh bród 

ar na daltaí ar fad mar rinne siad a ndícheall ach 

bhí trí fhoireann eile beagainín níos láidre ar an lá. 

Beidh lá eile ag an bPaorach!! 
 

Transition Year: Well done to the 24 TY students 

who spent last Friday bag packing in Marks and 

Spencer and Supervalu in Liffey Valley raising 

money for Oesophageal Cancer as part of Lollipop 

Day 2016. Their efforts raised much needed funds 

for a very important cause.  
 

French News: On Friday 26
th

 February, Coláiste 

Phádraig welcomed the renowned French theatre 

group for schools (ftfs.ie). This theatre group was 

started by two secondary teachers of French here in 

Ireland. Each summer, they travel to France to 

audition for actors, write new plays and then travel 

the length and breadth of Ireland performing Junior 

and Senior shows based around the curriculum, 

themes, vocabulary and knowledge that the 

students at each of the different levels would have 

.For the first show in the morning, both the 1
st
 and 

3
rd

 years who study French got to see the play and 

there was rapturous laughter and chanting 

throughout such was the enjoyment levels of the 

students. The second show was for 2
nd

 years and 

eight students got to take part in each of the plays 

and again the reaction was terrific from those in 

attendance.  
 

Healthy eating: As part of a school push to 

encourage healthy eating habits among our 

students, Ms. Melia began providing healthier food 

options in the school shop this week. The plan is to 

reduce the amount of sugary and fatty foods sold 

and instead the students got to have delicious 

chicken curry and rice with some fruit and also 

spaghetti Penne Bolognese, which also went down 

a treat with all. We commend the students for 

embracing these healthier foods and encourage 

them to stick at it and develop healthier eating 

habits that will have life- long health benefits.  

 

 

 
 

Basketball: Well done to our 1
st
 yr basketball team 

who won their 3
rd

 group match in a row by 

defeating Moyle Park on Tuesday but our 2
nd

 yr 

team was unfortunately beaten 26-11 by the same 

school.  

 

 

Scoil Mhuire GNS 
Closing of Rear Church Car Park for Re-

Surfacing Works: This car park will be closed over 

the period 7
th

, 8
th

 and 9
th

 March to facilitate the 

resurfacing of the Church Car Park.  
 

The Board of Management would like to thank the 

Priests of the Parish for accommodating the school 

during our Building Project. 
 

As parishioners and other visitors will notice, our 

pupils are entering and exiting the school grounds 

by the Church gates at 9.15am and a 3pm. As a 

result, it is dangerous for pupils, if people try to 

drive into or out of the Church grounds at these 

times. We ask for your kind co-operation and 

understanding in this regard. 
 

Members of the public who used to park in the 

small staff car park, off the Church forecourt, 

should also note that this entrance may be closed 

off at certain times while building works are in 

progress. We ask you not to park directly in front 

of this entrance because it serves as an entrance for 

the Fire Brigade and Ambulance emergency 

services. 
 

Lucan District Credit Union Creative Writing 

Awards: Scoil Mhuire GNS took the top school 

prize in the recent creative writing competition for 

Lucan Primary Schools. Congratulations also to 

Hazel Fogarty, Third Class, who won 3
rd

 Prize in 

the entries in English. Highly commended were 

Zeta Hemeryk (6
th

), Ella Lacey (6
th

) and Kate 

O’Connell (5
th

). 
 

First Penance: First Penance, for our Second Class 

Pupils, took place on Wednesday, 2
nd

 March.  
 

Grandparents Day: Grandparents and Parents 

enjoyed a wonderful concert presented by our First 

Class Pupils on Thursday 3
rd

 March. The girls sang 

a repertoire of Irish and English songs and poems, 

which was a delight to hear. Afterwards, all 

adjourned to the Parish Centre for refreshments, 

kindly provided by the Parents Association. 
 

Corfheile na Scoileanna: Well done to our two 

Sixth Classes who performed a repertoire of songs 

for their parents, as part of this great event in the 

National Basketball Arena on Monday 29
th

. The 

girls were rewarded with outstanding favourable 

comments from the adjudicator on the night. 

 

 

http://ftfs.ie/


Down but Not Out by Michael Slator 

He knew why he had chosen his profession; "it's in 

the genes, a recurring disease almost", he thought. 

He still chose it in spite of his father telling him the 

real facts about the job.  "Politics, he said, is seen 

by many as an ulcerous, cantankerous, dishonest 

and distrusted pile of dung. What the electorate 

want us politicians to do is the dirty work that 

politics is efficiently and uncomplainingly able to 

do and do it out of their sight so they can get on 

with the really important things in their lives." 
 

“TDs”, his father continued, are like successful 

second division soccer footballers in the UK”, he 

said. "They get the same amount of money, the 

same amount of respect, are as well known locally 

and have the same life expectancy in the job, about 

eight and a half years if they are very lucky. And 

when they finish they can face the same kind of 

problems getting other work." 
 

But this was never going to happen to him surely 

with a dynastic seat held for Finelab Fail since the 

party formed. Grandfather, son and him now the 

grandson; an O'Brien had always held East 

Westmeath for the Party. What could possibly  

go wrong?  
 

But he knew he had lost when on the fifth count his 

opponents started singing and laughing. Politics is 

a cruel, ruthless arena, he thought. His defeat was 

totally unexpected and in spite of everything he 

thought he would win but in the last couple of days 

felt that the coalition of forces against him was 

getting a good hearing. He felt that people wanted 

to send a message to Finelab Fail and thought they 

could do it without him losing the seat. But it was 

not to be. 
 

O'Brien was now 55; a tricky age. He has three 

children, aged 21, 14 and 9, and was a school 

teacher before becoming TD in 1987. 
 

He had hoped to serve in two more parliaments and 

then retire. But now what? 
 

"I'm not rushing into decisions," he thought "I'm at 

an age now where I can't afford to make a mistake. 

I have a young family, all at school, and whatever 

decision I make has to be right for them. My wife 

and children have been extremely supportive. But 

they have to come to terms with it, too, because 

they have only ever known me as a member of Dail 

Eireann. 
 

Remembering, forgetting, he wasn't sure which 

was worse. But three months later as he looked 

back he realised losing a seat is easy but living 

after losing a seat is not. He decided from the start 

not to blame something or someone for the loss, or 

explain it to everyone ad nauseam.  He eventually 

felt that there was no shame or embarrassment in 

his loss as every successful person has lost a job at 

some stage.  
 

But after the loss of his seat at first when he woke 

up he had the task of filling the morning and the 

afternoon and the long evening. He couldn't taste 

food and he couldn't sleep. He even found dressing 

was a chore as was washing. He hated all his 

clothes and could cheerfully have shred all his TD 

suits. 
 

What was he going to do now as he finally 

acknowledged that his party was toxic and he only 

had a slim chance of winning his seat back and he 

could not wait around for five years. This was 

sadly the end of the political dynasty of the 

O'Briens of East Westmeath as he finally reached 

the conclusion that he would not stand again and it 

was all over. Gone is the saddest word in any 

language. 
 

He was finding out that the idea that ex-TDs walk 

into a job was rubbish.  He had to admit he had lost 

his technological know-how; that things had 

moved on; and the older you are, the more difficult 

it is to get a job. 
 

Learning to relax was difficult and he constantly 

felt he should be doing things. He had successfully 

pushed for a swimming pool in his constituency 

and enrolled and now three months after the day 

his career died he was starting to feel fitter in body 

and mind and his neglected wife and children were 

now seeing more of him and he was glad to know 

he was not a loser in their eyes. 
 

He had seen former TDs colleagues often failing to 

pick up the pieces of their pre-Dail Eireann life: 

seen them struggle to make ends meet; and having 

enjoyed the camaraderie of the Dail, they were 

suddenly isolated. Having once been accorded 

status, they were now ignored - no more early-

morning calls from the Vincent Browne 

programme - or, worse, they were ridiculed. 

There's no sympathy for an ex-TD and the loss he 

suffers teaches him about the real worth of things 

are truisms he nodded to himself in agreement. 
 

What he had to take away from his career as a 

junior minister in Foreign Affairs was a list of 

contacts throughout the EU and in Asia and Africa. 
 

Today the envelope came and he read it with a 

smile, one of very few these last few months. He 

had volunteered to be an advisor for a charity in 

Zambia and was bringing his family there for his 

six months tour of duty.  
 

When he came back home he promised himself he 

would set up a support group charity aimed at ex 

TDs who had suffered the feeling of trauma as bad 

as a death in the family and now had to come to 

terms with the shock of their defeat. He hoped 

what he had learned would help them handle their 

future life as now like him their eight and a half 

years career was over and with luck another was 

about to start.  

 



 
 
 
 
Paul Gogarty – Independent 
Gratitude and thanks to the people of Lucan and to 

my campaign team. Tallies showed that I would 

have been elected in Lucan and Palmerstown. But 

even here I was squeezed by the establishment 

parties on one side (who rezoned Lucan to bits, 

remember?) and the politics of ineffectual protest 

on the other. My Independent colleagues and I 

believe there is a dynamic, fair, responsible and 

creative alternative to these extremes. As the only 

general election candidate from Lucan who is still 

an elected representative, I fully intend to hold our 

new TDs to account! 

My campaign was in no way parochial and I 

recognise a TD’s role as national. But geographical 

balance is important. We now have one 

representative from Castleknock and three TDs 

who live in Clondalkin. I grew up in Lucan. My 

mother was from the village. It is part of who I am. 
 

Cllr. William Lavelle - Fine Gael  
Chairman of SDCC Planning & Transport Committee 

36 St. Andrews Drive, Lucan 

0874107885. wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Congratulations: Well done to our four new TD’s 

for Dublin Mid-West, including my colleague 

Minister Frances Fitzgerald. 

Exit from Chalet Gardens: I previously reported 

that the Council had agreed to review both road 

safety and traffic management at this exit. More on 

this in coming weeks. The Council have also now 

agreed to my request to install new road gullies to 

address the regular problem of flooding at this 

location. 

Lands next to Lucan Educate Together: After 

seven years of campaigning on my part, South 

Dublin County Council finally voted to accept my 

proposal to rezone lands next to Lucan Educate 

Together from residential to open 

space/community. I am continuing my campaign 

for a safe drop-off/parking zone for the school on 

this site, as well as other community amenities. 

 

Cllr. Ed O’Brien - Fianna Fáil 
Constituency Office, 9/10 The Village Centre, 

Lucan. Ph: 01 6105811. Mob:087 7997609 

E mail : eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan 

Deputy Leader Fianna Fáil Group on South Dublin 

County Council. 

Congratulations John Curran T.D.: I was 

delighted to be involved in the campaign to elect 

my colleague John Curran to Dail Eireann and 
equally delighted to see John duly elected. I look 

forward to working with him over the coming 

months and years  

to tackle issues in the Lucan area.  

Electricity Supply in the Dodsboro Area: I have 

contacted the ESB following contact from residents 

in Dodsboro who are concerned with the frequency 

of power outages in the area. I have asked the ESB 

to identify the cause of these power failures and 

will continue to contact them to ensure the problem 

is dealt with. 

Clinics: Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 

evenings by appointment.  

 

John Curran – Fianna Fáil TD 
Ph: 085 816 7246085 816 7246 

E-Mail: johncurranff@gmail.com 

Thank You: I would like to take this opportunity 

to say that I am delighted to be returning to the 

Dáil to represent the people of Lucan and Dublin 

Mid-West. Thank you so much for the incredible 

support. I will do my utmost to repay the faith 

people have shown in me. Massive thanks also to 

Cllr. Ed O’Brien and his team of Lucan volunteers 

who worked so hard during the campaign.  

 

Cllr. Danny O’Brien – Sinn Fein 
Lucan & Palmerstown. 

Member of the Environment, Public Realm & Climate 

Change SPC. 

Ph: 086 857 0828086 857 0828 

Email: dannyobrien@cllr.sdublincoco.ie 

Election 2016: Thank you to everyone for voting 

for my colleague Eoin O'Bróin in the election and 

electing the first Sinn Fein TD for Dublin mid 

west. This election was a strong result for the area 

as three sitting TDs lost their seats. Lucan has had 

enough false promises for the last five years. You 

can contact Eoin on 087-2794843. 

Lucan swimming pool: Still no update from 

SDCC on the grant that was applied for by the 

council from the government. Let's hope the Lucan 

swimming pool was not just another false promise 

from a government looking for votes before the 

election. 

Weekly Clinic: Weekly clinic every Thursday 

from 7pm to 8pm for an appointment call me on 

086-8570828. 

 

Joanna Tuffy Labour 
It has been a great honour to have been your public 

representative from the time I was first elected a 

councillor 17 years ago in 1999. I am very grateful 

to have had that opportunity to serve on the 

Council, in the Seanad and in the Dáil. Thank you 

to all who have supported or helped me in anyway 

over the years. Thank you to the Lucan Newsletter 

Team for the valuable service they provide and the 

space they provide to political parties and 

politicians to update residents about their work. 

Best wishes to the 4 incoming TDs. I love being 

part of our community and while my role has 

changed I look forward to continuing to play a part. 

Political Notes  

mailto:eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
http://www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan


Cllr. Liona O’Toole – Independent  
lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie  087-2795274.  

www.lionaotoole.com 

General Election: Lucan & Palmerstown have 

three new TD’s; unfortunately none are from the 

area. Commiseration’s to my Independent 

Community Alliance colleague Paul Gogarty who 

missed out on this occasion, he would have been a 

great representative for Lucan & Palmerstown in 

the Dail. I will continue to press with my 

Independent Community Alliance colleagues for 

the much needed facilities and amenities that we 

need. 

Dog Fouling: Following my work in relation to the 

dog park, dog bins and litter bins I have requested 

that the council introduces an “on the spot” fine for 

dog walkers who do not have in their possession a 

dog litter bag. Dog fouling is a scourge in our parks 

and on our footpaths throughout our county. 

The final stages of the County Development Plan 

are been prepared and I am available to discuss any 

aspect of the plan. 

 

Cllr Vicki Casserly - Fine Gael  
Local Councillor, Lucan/Palmerstown  
Tel: 0858317982. Email: vcasserly@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Twitter: @vickicasserly 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/vickicasserlyLucan 

Tandy’s Lane: I acknowledge recent reports in 

response to requests for CCTV to deter illegal 

dumping along Tandy’s Lane. I have requested the 

Chief Executive to further examine and implement 

measures to prevent the ongoing nature of dumping 

along this rural road and outline and provide 

 measures taken to investigate and prosecute those 

found to be littering this stretch of road. 

Esker Road: I am continuing to lobby for a 

further update on previous motions which request 

"That the Chief Executive arrange to install a 

pedestrian crossing on Esker Road by AGP in 

2016.  This measure is essential to improve safety 

for school going children on the main walking 

route coming from Griffeen Avenue to the 3 local 

schools." The matter has been included for 

examination as part of the Pedestrian Crossing 

program. When the examination has been 

completed a report will be issued. 

 

 

Alzheimer Cafe  

South County Dublin - March 2016 Talk 
Wednesday 9

th
 of March 2016 at 7.00pm 

Topic: The benefits of physical activity and 

exercise for people living with dementia 

Speaker: Susan O’Neill, Senior Physiotherapist, 

Bloomfield Health Services 

Location: Bloomfield Hospital, Stocking Lane, 

Rathfarnham, D16.                                               

www.bloomfield.ie/Alzheimercafe.aspx 

Transport Users 

Road space is scarce in Lucan, taking up a bus lane 

on a 24 hour bases with very few buses is very 

inefficient use of road space. This waste of road 

space leads to local congestion. This area is on the 

Newcastle Road outside SuperValu that can be 

used to more effect for all road users. This bus lane 

should be usable only for the peak times, in this 

case from 5 to 7 PM freeing up this road space the 

rest of the day. In Lucan Village opposite the Ball 

Ally the bus lane operates only from 7 to 9.30 AM, 

it should be similar on the Newcastle Road for the 

benefit of all. 

T. Newton 086 3127364 

 

 

 

2016 Women’s Mini Marathon  
Join Team Marie Keating 

Sponsored by Glenisk. Monday 6
th

 June 

All you need to do are two things 

Register with either the Evening Herald  

Or www.vhiwomensminimarathon.ie  

Registration will open on Wednesday 17
th

 February 

Register Early to avoid disappointment as once it 

closes there is no chance of getting a number 
 

Sign up with Team Marie Keating at 

http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-

marathon/ 
 

There are two ways to help us  

Option 1 - Make a one off donation of €35 to the 

Foundation to take a place on Team Marie Keating 

which covers your Marie Keating Foundation t-

shirt and a donation to the Foundation. We will 

NOT send you a sponsorship card  
 

Option 2 - Please set up a JustGiving page and ask 

your friends and family to support your fundraising 

efforts! Click here to set up a JustGiving page for 

the Women’s Mini Marathon: http://bit.ly/20Vz2bk  
 

If you have any questions or comments, please 

contact Fiona at fsullivan@mariekeating.ie or call 

her on 01 628 3728. 
 

This year we will be at House on Lower Leeson 

Street who are very generously sponsoring our Pre 

and Post Reception on the day. 

 
 

 

 

“Life is too short to wake up in the morning with 

regrets. So, love the people who treat you right, 

forget the ones who don’t and believe everything 

happens for a reason. If you get a chance, take it. If 

it changes your life, let it. Nobody said it would be 

easy, they just promised it would be worth it”. 

 

mailto:lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
http://www.vhiwomensminimarathon.ie/
http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-marathon/
http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-marathon/
http://bit.ly/20Vz2bk
mailto:fsullivan@mariekeating.ie


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Tá Seachatin na Gaeilge linn ó 1ú go 17ú Márta - 

Bain Trail Aiste. An fhéile Ghaeilge  

is mó in Éirinn agus ar fud an domhain! Beidh 

oíche Gaelach againn Dé Céadaoin 16ú Márta sa 

chlub. Ná déan dearmad air "Club Cúpla Focal" 

gach Luain 8 o’chlog. 

 

Senior Football Division One got underway with 

Lucan taking the points away to Cuala (1-13 to 0-

10, no tweets from Des Cahill on that result!). Next 

up is a home game against Ballymun on 13/3, at 

10:30am. Intermediates came home from Lusk 

empty handed, but the Minor footballers matched 

the seniors in taking points from Cuala, however 

the minor hurlers A & B failed to follow suit. 

 

Senior Hurlers got a positive start in the Leinster 

Adult Club Hurling League 2016 with a win over 

Ferns St Aidans on Saturday last. Subsequent 

rounds are fixed for the 5th and 19th of March. 

Dublin Division One kicks off on the 6th of March 

with Lucan away to Ballinteer at 10:30am. 

 

The 2016 Championship draws see the senior 

footballers against Round Towers Clondalkin in 

the first round while Lucans Hurling Round One 

Pool includes O’Tools, Na Fianna and Stanta. 

Dates yet to be set. We’re hoping  

for good outcomes all-round. 

 

Juvenile Hurling got off the ground in earnest this 

weekend with wins for U14 Div 1 and Div 5 and 

also for the U15 Div 1 team. 

 

St Joseph's College 'Joeys' will play Scoil na 

Trionoide Naofa, Doon, County Limerick in the 

Senior B Schools All Ireland Final in Nenagh, 

County Tipperary at 1.30pm on Saturday 5th 

March 2016. The girls from 'Joeys' would 

appreciate all support in Nenagh on 5/3/2016 in 

their quest to win this trophy. So make this 'Trip to 

Tipp' if you can! 

 

An Easter Pool Competition 
first round kicks off 9pm on the 

3rd March with subsequent 

rounds happening on 10/3 and 

16/3 culminating in the final on 

24/3. 

 

 

Saturday 12th of March, Rory’s Stories - Live 

Show. Tickets available at the bar, but are limited.  
 

Also, St Patrick’s Day is not far 

away and (as you may have seen 

from the posters) a big day is in 

store at the club. 

 

Golf Society AGM is on April 16th while the full 

fixtures are available on website, kicking off April 

16th in Kilcock and running right thru to Captains 

Day in Lutterlstown on October 1st.  

 

Cúpla Focal Club. The ever popular Cúpla Focal 

Club continues on Monday night. Eight O’Clock 

for the newly elected (looking for a few words for 

the Dáil speech) and Nine O’Clock for those 

already with a cúpla focal (maybe looking for the 

Gaeltacht portfolio). 

 

Bingo is on Wednesday 9th March with an ever 

increasing jackpot this should get more popular, 

alongside the Set dancing which continues in the 

function room on Wednesday at 8:30pm, and the 

25-Card Drive continues on Friday Night at 9pm, 

new participants still welcome. 

 

Lucan District Credit Union Academy @ Lucan 

Sarsfields continues every Saturday at 9:30am for 

the Boys and 10am for the Girls. All welcome to 

come and try and we would encourage parents to 

get involved and assist the existing mentors. 

 

The club shop is open as usual on Thursday 7pm-

9pm and on Saturday 10:30am to 1:30pm. 

 

Lotto. There was no winner of this week’s €1,500 

Lotto draw; numbers were 17, 19, 20 and 24. Lotto 

sponsor was Careys Newsagents. Next week’s 

jackpot is €2,000, and the draw will be managed by 

team Shay Hurson Sunday night. 

 

P.S. A new strategic plan for the club is almost 

ready for publication, keep an eye out! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

CUMANN NA 

                  SÁIRSÉALAIGH 

 LEAMHCÁIN 

                  www.lucansarsfields.ie     
            1886                     

Easter Camps 

 

Details for the Easter Camps (7-11yrs) 

running from March 29th-31st, and 

School of Excellence (12-14yrs) from 

21st-24th March are announced and 

entry is available on the website or via 

any team mentor. 

 



 
 
 

 
LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
The Winter League Final 

The final of the 2016 Winter Leagues took place 

yesterday between The Fridge Magnets and The 

Philipos. Both teams were out looking for their first 

Winter League title. 

The Philipos had the perfect start after they took 

the two doubles which saw Frank & Dave beat Jay 

& Gerry and Sandra & Paul beat Philo & Peter. 

This left the score 4-0 to the Philipos going out in 

the singles. Paul beat Philo on the 16th hole to not 

only prevent a scalp but also to make the match 6-

0. The Philipos then secured victory when Frank 

won his match against Jay.  

Sandra got the last scalp of the year when she beat 

Peter on the last hole. 

Congratulations also to Philip (The Philipos) and to 

Dan (The Fridge Magnets) who were originally on 

the team and helped their teams get to the finals. 

Well done to both teams on making the final and 

thank you to Halpenny Golf for sponsoring this 

competition.  

A special thanks to everyone who helped make the 

leagues as successful as they were. 

Report By the Siobhan Mcdonnell 

 

The Gents Day Out 

Please note in order to secure your place on the 

Gents Day Out to Ryston, a deposit of €10 must be 

paid on or before Sunday, February 21st. 

Full payment must be made by Sunday, March 6th. 

Payment will be accepted by Noel Leonard, Terry 

O’Shaughnessy or Michael O’Gorman. 

 

Womans Day Out 

Money for the ladies day out to be 

paid to Bernie Blake, Kathleen Croke 

or Brenda Purcell 
 

Friday Night 

Last Friday Chase the joker was not won the 

carryover is €300+ and it is starting to get very 

interesting with more and more people showing up 

to try and find the joker and win the cash. 
 

The darts was won last week by John Byrne who 

continues his unbelievable rún in the weekly darts 

competition. 
 

Special mention to Lady Captain Siobhan and Vice 

Captain Linda who kept everyones bellies full last 

week as they spoiled us all with homemade 3 in 1's 

thanks again. 

 
 

Upcoming Social events 

12th of March gents and ladies day out come and 

join us in the club after with DJ Flano 

19th March is our Drive-In weekend and we will 

celebrate the start of the new season with Strike 2 

2nd April our first Presentation night of the Drive-

In and the Easter Classic with music from John 

Collins. 
 

For any information or results or social events in 

the club please see our website 

http://www.lucanpitchandputt.com/ 

 

 

ST MARY’S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results: 29

th
 February 2016. 

N/S  1
st
:  Barbara Clarke and Melita Gorman 

2
nd

: Angela Hurley and Peg Smyth 

3
rd

: Pearl Hynes and Rosemary 

McGavock. 

E/W  1
st
:  Marie Flanagan and Rose Aherne 

2
nd

: Monica Gaffney and Phil Devlin 

3
rd

: Aileen and Denis Keane. 

 

 

ST. MARY’S CARDS 
1

st
:  Michael Bradley 

2
nd

: Christy Corrigan 

3
rd

: Eileen O’Callaghan 

4
th

: Eugene McGarrell. 

 

 

Venue: The K Club on the Palmer Course  

(Home of the 2016 Irish Open in May 2016) 

Thursday 14
th

 April 2016, Shotgun Start at 2pm 

4 Course Evening Meal 
 

4 Players per Team – €900 per Team 

(Payment to be made at least 3 weeks prior to 

event) 

Supplementary payment of €50 for each additional 

Dinner Guest.  
 

Hole Sponsorship available. Auction Prizes 

Welcome 

Further Information from Gerry Byrne 086 

2434712 

fundraising4lucanharriers@gmail.com 

mailto:fundraising4lucanharriers@gmail.com


Church Notices ð 6 th  March  2016 
 

Fourth Sunday of Lent 
 

St. Mary's  
Lucan 
 Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 

9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7 pm 
 

Weekday Masses – Monday – Friday 10 am and 

7.30 pm.   

¶ Evening Mass on Thursday 10
th

 will be 

at 7pm, due to First Confession at 

7.30pm  

During Lent Rosary 9.30am followed by Morning 

Prayer 9.45am Monday – Saturday  

Saturday 10 am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament (Nuns 

Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm and Saturday  

7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday after  

10 am Mass and after the 6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms: Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to book at 

least one month before ceremony. 
 

Deepest Sympathy to the parents, family and 

friends of Neill Muldowney, formerly of Beech 

Park, and to the family and friends of Stephanie 

Murphy, late of Liffey Valley Park.  

May they rest in peace.  

 
Divine Mercy 
Lucan South 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday – Friday 9.15 am 
 

Adoration  

Daily Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy, from 2pm – 3pm.  

To celebrate this special ‘Holy Year of Mercy’ this 

adoration will take place each weekday afternoon. 
 

Baptisms: Parents are asked to attend an 

information meeting before making arrangements 

or booking dates. 

 
Lucan Presbyterian  
Church 
Sunday: 10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / 
Adamstown 
Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9 am, 10.30 am and  

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays after  

10am and 7pm Masses 
 

Baptisms: 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 

Saturday at 12.30pm. 

At least four weeks’ notice is required to facilitate 

preparation. Applications between 10am and 

1.00pm Monday to Friday at Parish Office or after 

any Mass as Parents are required to attend a pre-

Baptism Meeting. Bookings cannot be  

accepted on the telephone or by email.  

  
Lucan Methodist  
Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 
St. Andrew’s   
Church of Ireland 
Sunday: St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am  

 
Come and Fellowship 
with the Holy Spirit 
Bush Centre, Balgaddy, Lucan South 

Every Saturday from 6pm – 8pm.  

Call: 087-3744782. 

Come and experience the Lord.  

www.InHisPresenceIntercessors.com 

 
Gospel Baptist Church 
Pastor Les Hill. Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Sunday school 10.30 am. Sunday Morning Service 

11.40am. Weekday Bible Study 7 pm 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Weekday Evening Lenten Masses 
 

During Lent for the three Lucan Parishes 

evening Mass will be in  

St. Mary’s Church, Lucan, at 7.30 pm 

 

http://www.inhispresenceintercessors.com/

